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US-Taiwan Business Council Lauds House Approval of Granger Amendment to
the NDAA, Mandating Selling F-16C/Ds to Taiwan

(Arlington, Virginia, May 18, 2012)

The US—Taiwan Business Council today welcomed the vote in the House of Representatives approving Rep.
Kay Granger’s amendment mandating selling no fewer than 66 F-16C/D multirole fighter aircraft to Taiwan.
The Granger amendment was attached to H.R.4310, the National Defense Authorization Act (NDAA) for
Fiscal Year 2013, and was included in a collection of non-controversial amendments that were packaged
together and voted upon as a group.

“The bipartisan vote approving this amendment speaks to the tremendous support this sale enjoys in the
House,” said Rupert Hammond-Chambers, President of the US-Taiwan Business Council. “The Taiwan Air
Force is nearing an operational crisis point. Within five years more than half of Taiwan’s current fighter
fleet will be retired, leaving fewer than 200 aircraft to defend the island. New F-16C/Ds would provide
Taiwan — a strong and democratic ally - with the airframes they need to provide a credible deterrent to
Chinese adventurism,” he said.

The House action comes on the heels of a White House letter to Senator John Cornyn (R-TX), which
recognized the urgency and severity of the burgeoning fighter gap between China and Taiwan. The letter
stated that the Obama Administration is working on a near-term course of action to address the fighter
shortfall, “including through the sale to Taiwan of an undetermined number of new U.S.-made fighter
aircraft.” The Administration has resisted the sale of new fighter aircraft to Taiwan, driven by unsupported
concerns over retaliatory responses by China.

Hammond-Chambers commented that “The recent acknowledgement by the White House that Taiwan
needs new fighters is a welcome and positive development. The threat from China is real, and we have
seen report after report describing Beijing’s massive military buildup across the Taiwan Strait. New aircraft
will add to Taiwan’s sense of security, and will allow Taipei to negotiate with China from a position of
strength. The next phase of cross-Strait dynamics will require sophisticated, flexible, focused, and
determined U.S. engagement and support for Taiwan, and it is absolutely essential that the Administration
take the necessary steps to notify the sale of new F-16C/Ds to Congress. It is time to approve this sale
and move forward.”

The total U.S. economic impact associated with the F-16 sale is estimated to be just over $17 billion. At a
time when America needs every job it can generate, selling new F-16C/Ds to Taiwan would be protecting
more than 87,000 person-years of work. “That’s a real shot-in-the-arm to a critical part of our defense
base,” Hammond-Chambers said. “In addition, it would serve to protect peace and stability in the Taiwan
Strait, which is a core strategic interest of the United States. This is a ‘win-win’ for both Taiwan and the
U.S.,” he added.

The NDAA has yet to be taken up by the United States Senate.
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